UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE

For the week ending on June 29, 2017

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 602 calls for service including 33 automobile
crashes, 9 Retail Thefts, 9 domestics, 8 disabled vehicles, 12 meet complainants and 46 alarms.
Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below:

MALL AND VICINITY

CCCF

Grand Lux Cafe 160 North Gulph Road — occurred 6/27/17 between 1738 and 1830 hours
An unknown female was seen on security video stealing a wallet from within an elderly
woman’s purse as it hung from the back of her chair. The victim’s credit cards were then used
for several hundred dollars’ worth of purchases in the mall.

Pedestrian Stop

Lord and Taylor 180 North Gulph Road — occurred 6/22/17 at 1424 hours

Officers responding to Wawa, 196 South Gulph Road for a second report of two subjects causing
a disturbance, police located the two subjects. One was uncooperative and was taken into
custody for Disorderly Conduct. The other who was found to be wanted, fled on foot and was
apprehended in the parking lot of the Plaza.

Retail Theft
Shinola 350 Mall Blvd — occurred 6/19/17 2044 hours
Two unknown males apparently working in concert, stole four watches from display.

Theft from Vehicle
Mission Barbeque 120 Village Drive — occurred 6/27/17 between 1730 and 2330 hours
Unknown actor stole personal computer equipment from within a locked vehicle.

ARFA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD

Family Member Welfare Scam

100 block of Murphy Drive — occurred 6/22/17

The resident received a phone call reporting that his grandson had been in a DUI accident and
needed $4200.00 to get out of jail. The victim sent a cashier’s check but then became suspicious
and filed a police report. Attempts to stop the payment were unsuccessful.




Theft Report
200 block of Tanglewood Lane— occurred between 6/10/17 and 6/24/17

Unknown actor(s) cut the lock from a storage closet and stole a newly-purchased cot from
within.

AREA FAST OF HENDERSON ROAD

(no incidents to report)

GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY

Burglary Report

500 block of Steven Drive — occurred 6/22/17 between 1850 and 2250 hours

Unknown actor(s) stole a MacBook Pro computer and charger from within a possibly unlocked
apartment.

700 block of Bill Smith Blvd — occurred between 6/25/17 and 6/26/17
Unknown actor(s) removed a screen and entered an apartment where jewelry was taken.

Overdose

Gulph Mills Village Apartment 649 South Henderson Road

A male subject was found unconscious in an SUV in the parking lot. His breathing was shallow
and he displayed symptoms of a heroin overdose. Police used Narcan to revive him prior to his
arrest on two warrants from PSP.

Theft from Vehicle
100 block of Crockett Road — occurred between 6/22/17 and 6/23/17
Unknown actor stole personal items from an unlocked vehicle.

YSC Sports 224 County Line Road — occurred 6/28/17 between 1813 and 1833 hours
Two males in a dark minivan are suspected of breaking into a locked car and stealing a wallet
from within.



